
City Council – Action Request Form 

Date: August 10, 2020 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 

Damon C. Dequenne, Assistant City Manager 

Toneq McCullough, Transportation 

Jerry Bates, Purchasing Director 

Council Action Requested: 
 

Items Related to New Traffic Signal at Peacehaven Road and Allistair Road (West Ward) 

A. Resolution Awarding Contract for New Traffic Signal at Peacehaven Road and Allistair 

Road 

B. Project Budget Ordinance Amendment to Appropriate Funds for Project Expenditures 

Strategic Focus Area: Quality Transportation  

Strategic Objective: Improve Integrated Road Network 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: Yes 

Summary of Information:  
 

Following the results of a traffic study, the City advertised bids for the purchase and installation 

of a new traffic signal and pavement markings at Peacehaven Road and Allistair Road.  The 

scope of work includes foundation design, installation of new signal poles and cabinet, and new 

pavement markings. 
 

Bids were received on July 22, 2020, with the summary of bids as follows: 
 

 City/State Base Bid 

 Garrett James Company, LLC Summerfield, NC $116,000.00 

 Carolina Power & Signalization, Inc. Fayetteville, NC 153,335.00 

 Watson Electrical Construction Co. Wilson, NC 162,311.00 

 Fulcher Electric of Fayetteville, Inc. Fayetteville, NC 178,176.25 

 

The bid was advertised as a purchase with installation contract, with materials being the 

predominant cost of the project.  It is recommended that a contract be awarded to Garrett James 

Company, LLC, the low bidder meeting specifications, in the total amount of $116,000.  The 

engineer’s estimate was $138,528. 

 

Committee Finance 8/10/2020 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 



An Amendment to the Project Budget Ordinance is attached which appropriates the necessary 

funding to complete this project. 

 

M/WBE comment:  This project was advertised on the City and State websites and with several 

electronic plan rooms, as well as notices sent to 38 NCDOT firms (seven of whom are HUB-

certified) who specialize in signal work.  Notifications were sent to all local M/WBE and regional 

HUB businesses on a weekly basis.  See Exhibit A for a complete list of businesses that were 

notified the bidding opportunity and the low bidder’s Workplace Demographics form. 

 

 


